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High Street, Colsterworth

www.whitelioncolsterworth.co.uk/
01476 861466

Professional Hair Stylist

LOUISA SALTER
Mobile & Salon

Email: louisa.salter@gmail.com

Telephone: 07733 338992
Email: kbpianokeys@gmail.com

KateBidwell
Online PianoLessons

Certified PianoTeacher
(CTABRSM/DipABRSM/BA)

Tailored lessonstothe individual

All Abilities&AgesWelcome
(CRBchecked)

100%ExamPassRate

£20per30-minute lesson
(includeslearningmaterials&concerts)

P W Plumbing & Heating

Oil Boiler: Servicing & repairs/ installation
Bathroom: design & installation
Kitchen: design & installation

Full installation of heating systems

Unvented cylinders / Underfloor heating

07801 496407 / 01476 861189

For all your plumbing needs



HEADLINES FROM THE REMOTE PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING TUESDAY 1st SEPTEMBER 2020
Public Forum
There were no members of the public present.
Chairperson Remarks
The Chair of the Council C Hainsworth welcomed
everyone to the meeting and stated that due to the full
agenda and to keep the meeting tight, the Group Reports
at Agenda item 2020.61 would be brought forward after
the closed session Agenda item 2020.55.
County/District Councillor Report
District Councillor Dave Bellamy reported :-
• S20/0129 Consultation - Land south of A151,
Colsterworth. Proposed concrete block manufacturing
facility is up for the Planning Committee on 30/09/2020.
He would thoroughly go through the application but was
unable to comment until he had seen all the reports.
County Councillor Bob Adams reported :-
• There was nothing of significance to report.

Things are beginning to get back to normal.
• Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership had

resumed activities.
• There has been no face to face Council meetings

making personal contact difficult and slow to take
things forward.

• The operating hours need more consideration for
the planning application S20/0129 Consultation -
Land south of A151, Colsterworth. Proposed
concrete block manufacturing facility.

Complaint received by the Parish Council. (Cllr’s DC,
JS & JC)
Unanimously resolved to accept the recommendations of
the Stage 2 Complaints Panel.
New Website Launch. The New LCC Free Colsterworth
and District Parish Council Website can be accessed at
https://colsterworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
Updates for Council Finance & Administration
External Audit
PKF Littlejohn LLP Accountants Annual Governance &
Accountability Return (A.G.A.R.) Conclusion for year
ended 31st March 2020.
• No findings. Notice of conclusion of Audit and

AGAR Sections 1, 2 & 3 uploaded to the website
and displayed on the notice boards.

The following polices were adopted at their annual
review and uploaded to the website.
1. Data Breach Policy Colsterworth & District PC
2. Data Protection Policy Colsterworth and District

PC
3. Records Retention Policy Colsterworth and

District PC
4. Subject Access Request Procedure Colsterworth

and District Parish Council
5. CAD Publications Scheme
6. CAD Equal Ops
7. CAD Complaints
8. CAD Grants Allocation
9. CAD Grants Application
10. CAD Parish Council Volunteer
11. CAD Parish Council Employment
12. CAD Parish Council Nature Trail Constitution
13. CAD Risk Management Policy
Play Areas
The Clerk to contact the Colsterworth Trust Estate
Manager Simon Allam and arrange a meeting to discuss
the expired Woolsthorpe play area lease. Minute Ref
19.26 Parish Council meeting 5th March 2019. When it
was Resolved “Not to sign the lease because of the
information received from LALC but to write to
Colsterworth Trust Estate asking them to remove clause

6.1.11 and 5.1 tenancy clause asking the Trustees to
consider this being replaced with a defined period.”
The Clerk report back to Council the outcome of the
meeting with Simon Allam at the October 2020 meeting.
Councillor Cox volunteered to attend the meeting with the
Clerk.
Finance
Accounts for payment were approved by Council.
Highways and Footpaths Report
No report this month
Fix my Street Reports made:-
376476 – Deep rut A1 Roundabout junction A151
376474 – Kerb edging on roundabout damaged junction
A151- In progress
376479 – Yellow spotted pot-holes High Dyke/Bridge End
- Fixed
376480 – Newton Way long pot hole.
376497 – A151, holes to the right edge of the east bound
lane.
376496 -- Truck Stop roundabout, rut in the road on the
curve.
War Memorial Project
The project has been COVID-19 affected, progress report
for October 2020 meeting. Council agreed for Mark
Ramage to assist the PC with the War Memorial Project
in line with the CAD Volunteer Policy and scope of the
project.
North Witham New Play Equipment
1. Unanimously agreed for the Parish Council to agree
the North Witham Village Hall Committee lease
agreement.
2. Unanimously agreed to agree and sign the Third-Party
Contributor contribution of £3,351.53 subject to the FCC
Project Ref: 3841 application being successful.
The FCC Grant Application has been submitted and
awaiting the outcome.
Clerks Report
1. CADYC Accessible Roundabout. The overall cost was
considered prohibitive. The Parish Council may in the
future refurbish the ageing play equipment (c.1985) at
Woolsthorpe Road the Youth Club would be pleased to
provide a grant towards the provision of an Accessible
Roundabout.
2. Broken fence on footpath 17 close to the tunnel
reported to LCC ROW. Priority 2 response received.
3. Dog fouling signs to be displayed around the village.
4. The Bowls Club have confirmed that they own and are
responsible for the footpath from the Bowls Club to Rope
Walk and have cut back the vegetation in agreement with
the homeowner. The Clerk to follow up regarding the
cuttings left on the ground.
5. The footpath from Newton Way to Water Lane has
been reported to LCC Highways due to the poor state of
repair. Ref: 374962. This report has been assessed and a
job for repair has been raised.



KWR Seasoned
Hardwood Logs

Free delivery (orders over £60)
& 10 mile radius NG33
Small net bags £4.00

Builders ton bags approx 1 cubic
metre £70.00

Small truck load £110.00
Large truck load £160.00
Artic loads available.
Woodchip available

Email-kate@kwrplanthire.co.uk
Call – 07775770454 or 01476861342

Little Legs Nursery
Colsterworth

Purr-Fect Solutions
Dog walking and Pet Si�ng Service

covering Colsterworth and
surrounding Villages

Friendly, Reliable and Reasonable,
Husband and Wife Team
Home 01476 861862
Mobile 07590 819577
cliffordbanks@sky.com

PIANO, KEYBOARD AND
FLUTE LESSONS
VANESSA JACKSON

BA HONS/PGCE
EXPERIENCED TEACHER

DBS CHECKED
MOB. 07857 810518

email vanessajackson@outlook.com

� Full and Intermediate Service.
� MOT £45 - No re-test fee.
Only £35 if booked with a full
service.

� All aspects of mechanical work
undertaken to cars & light
commercial vehicles.

� Competitive tyre prices.
� Free local collection & delivery
service.

The Bypass, Colsterworth

FARM LOGS
KILN DRIED SEASONED
Full Load £120 Full Load £90
½ Load £70 Full load = 1 cubic metre

www.farmlogs.uk
email: farmlogs@phenergy.co.uk
Call Rob or Emma - 01780 410985
….and we stack!!

Parish Council Report continued
General Correspondence
Council received details of correspondence received
across the Parish ranging from, Neighbourhood Watch
alerts, broken street name plates, blocked drains,
potholes, damaged street-lamp, litter, fly tipping,
overgrown trees and hedges.
Planning
SKDC Applications
S20/1067 - Double storey rear extension. 15 Bridge End,
Colsterworth, NG33 5NZ
S20/1100 - Single storey extension to dwelling. 9
Woolsthorpe Road, Woolsthorpe By Colsterworth, NG33
5NT
S20/1097 - Two storey extension, conversion to form
garage, replacement windows. 2 Witham View,
Colsterworth, Lincolnshire, NG33 5SU,
S20/1195 - Erection of portal frame industrial unit. Witham
Specialist Vehicles, Honey Pot Lane, Colsterworth,
Lincolnshire, NG33 5LY
S20/1285 - Erection of detached garage. 5 Manor Farm
Mews, , High Street, Colsterworth, NG33 5JA,
S20/1306 - First floor extension to existing dwelling, 33A
Newton Way, Woolsthorpe By Colsterworth, Lincolnshire,
NG33 5NR.
S20/1306 – Amended Plans. First floor extension to
existing dwelling, 33A Newton Way, Woolsthorpe By
Colsterworth, Lincolnshire, NG33 5NR.
S20/1097 - Two storey extension, conversion to form
garage, replacement windows. 2 Witham View,
Colsterworth, Lincolnshire, NG33 5SU,
SKDC Permission
S20/0959 - Proposed single and two storey extension to
rear. 12 Stamford Road Colsterworth
NG33 5JD.
S20/0129 - Consultation - Land south of A151,
Colsterworth. Proposed concrete block manufacturing
facility. The Parish Council noted the amendments made
to the application in response to the Parish Council’s
comments and would not be making any further
comments to SKDC Planning. The Parish Council
welcomed the positive communications with the applicant.
S20/0944 - Erection of garage/workshop. 12 Stamford
Road Colsterworth, NG33 5JD
S20/0167 - Double storey rear extension. 15 Bridge End
Colsterworth, NG33 5NZ.
S20/1023 - Demolition of existing building and erection of
a new detached building. 27 Bridge End Colsterworth,
NG33 5NZ.
SKDC Appeal
None
SKDC Withdrawal
None
LCC Planning Approval
Proposed Stopping Up application by Lincolnshire County
Council of part of the Public Highway at Woolsthorpe
Road.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held remotely at
7.30pm on 6th October 2020.
More information on the Government guidance on
Coronavirus can be found on the following web site.
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
The following Fix My Street Reports have been
reported by Councillor Brocklebank.
376476 – Deep rut A1 Roundabout junction A151 -
Investigating
376474 – Kerb edging on roundabout damaged junction
A151 – In progress
376479 – Yellow bottles discarded High Dyke/Bridge End
- Investigating
376480 – Newton Way long pot-hole. - Investigating
376497 – A151, holes to the right edge of the east bound
lane. - Investigating
376496 -- Truck Stop roundabout, rut in the road on the
curve. – Action scheduled



What excitement as we heard that we could hold a meeting at long
last. Following lots of calls, we had a very nearly 100% agreement
for us to hold our September meeting with everyone looking
forward to seeing familiar faces once again. Then BANG, Boris
together with the comedian, Tony Hancock’s relative, Matt, well he
must be related with the things which he comes out with, dropped a
bomb on our celebrations. No, we couldn’t meet, putting the
padlocks on the Social Club’s doors as far as we were concerned
just twenty four hours before we were due to meet. It was just the
same in March when we had to cancel our AGM. However, we had
managed to hold a committee meeting the week before this second
blow and it had been lovely to see the familiar faces. We had been
able to work out all the legal requirements needed before we could
enter the door and awaited the Club’s own risk assessments list.
We were all set with a change of speaker, Jill Collinge who should
have been with us had been advised by the medical relatives in her
family not to carry out any lectures during the pandemic. Luck was
on our side, Colin Young stepped in with a brand new talk, An
Auctioneer’s tales during the 2020 pandemic. He quite understood
when we had to phone and cancel, and promised to come when
everything is back to normal. What and whenever normality is.
One problem solved by the committee following advice from head
office, a member who had been nominated for committee and was
due to take office at the AGM, was co-opted to the present
committee to cover should the vulnerable members not be able to
attend any meetings should there be further restrictions. At least
she hasn’t been thrown in at the deep end, with no meetings,
outings or workshops at the moment. Following my last report or
“waffle about nothing happened”, I had appealed for suggestions
what we might do in the meanwhile. So far, there has been no
takers, neither for the craft items or the “twiddlemitts” pattern for
knitting twiddlemits to give to the residents in nursing homes or
hospitals. Twiddlemitts may be a misnomer as it could be a little
knee blanket, the buttons ,bows, little holes, yes, we can knit holes,
especially if we drop a stitch, the different textures produced by
different stitches or groups of them worked in random fashion can
keep the patient busy and occupied for hours the carers say. So if
you are a lapsed knitter and fancy doing something which may
bring joy to someone who is in a worse lockdown than you and me
through the pandemic, give me a ring, you don’t have to be a W.l.
member, just give me a ring, my number is in the In Touch
telephone index which appeared not so long ago. Any scraps of

wool can be used, you knitters must have some half balls just
asking to be used up. Many thanks in anticipation.
We had been invited to attend Ropsley W.I.’s meeting on the village
green this week . They were due to have a fundraising afternoon for
the Newark Refuge Aid and the Grantham food bank. Needless to
say it had to be cancelled, but one of our members who was due to
attend the event has had a ring round and will be collecting
donations as I write this, and will deliver to the appropriate
organisation. We had a coffee morning for the Refuge “last
backend” collecting clothes, and we sent money to the Boston
branch and we have received a lovely “thank you” card made by
the children in refuge.
It looks as though there will be no celebrations for our 103rd
anniversary, well not like we usually do. Perhaps we could each
have a fairy cake with a candle on it after we have had our lunch at
home and raise a glass of bubbly or a cuppa at least. I asked for
suggestions last month and this is the only one received so far. I
live in hope that Boris and his side-kick gets it all sorted before
Christmas, which seems to be his deadline at the moment. The W.l.
diaries are now available, let me know if you want one, priced at
£5.10 plus postage which is payable when we receive them.
Hopefully there will be something we can fill them with, like dates of
meetings etc., not like mine this year, all it seems to have in it are
reminders of birthdays for sending cards.
With the closure of Denman college, tutors are providing online
courses, from one hour in length and cost from £5.00. See the
latest Federation newsletter for details. We are also invited to give
details of any craft project which we may have done, to be included
in the W.l.’s column in the monthly Crafts Beautiful. As before, see
details in the newsletter.
The 2020/2021 programme which was already for printing in March
has now been printed, with some revision to bring it up to date.
Well, it was until you know who dropped his bomb. It will be quite a
collector’s item in years to come, and I will enter it in the
Chairman’s Challenge. We did rather well last time we entered. I
will get one to you as soon as I can.
It’s no good telling you that we would have been meeting on the
20th September is it? Well I’ll tell you anyway. We should have
been meeting at the Sports and Social Club at 2 o’clock, where we
would have heard Mr Martin Keeley talking about and Mr Shone
demonstrating the Wonderful World of Willow. Ah well, another time
maybe. But in the meantime, take care, keep well, wear the mask
and just a little word for the grandchildren, no matter how old you
are, Save all Grandmas and Granddads.
Dot Williams



Perhaps no one knows our parish
highways and byways better than
the person responsible for their
tidiness. His findings have
included young hedgehogs, grass
snakes, whitethroat, goldcrests,
spotted flycatcher and, this
September, a dead buzzard. On
September 6th a bird so unusual
as to seem incredible, was a
nightjar. He found it dead on the
western end of the Woolsthorpe
Road. Details and photographs
were sent to the County Recorder
for Birds. This rare bird of
heathland may have been
migrating south for the winter. As
its name suggests it flies at night,
hunting for insects with its wide
mouth agape.

Swallows have now left at least
two sites where they have bred
this summer. In one case one of
two attempts failed . In the other,
two broods were successfully
reared. Neither have attempted a
late brood, probably because of a
cold spell in late summer.
Also unexpected was an Oak
Bush Cricket which turned up
drowned in a bath. A search
revealed more of its kind amongst
the apple trees in the garden.
Another “adventive” (turning up in
unexpected places) was a

Common Green Grasshopper,
landing on a book being read near
the open door of a conservatory.
Both species mark the gardens
with a seal of wildlife approval.
Vapourer Moths may be
“ubiquitous” (found everywhere)
but they have fascinating
lifestyles. The black, white and red
caterpillar has not only warning
colours but tufts of irritant hairs as
protection from predators. It was
found away from plants, searching
for a place to spin its cocoon. A
fortnight later, in another garden,
several adult males with their
distinctive cream wing spots were
flying over flowers of marjoram.
The female is wingless and
seldom flies far from the cocoon
from which she has emerged.
Small Whites were the most
frequent butterflies in the garden.
Speckled Woods more frequent on
the shaded areas of the Nature
Trail. Small Tortoiseshells, Red
Admirals and Peacock Butterflies
all gathered to sip juice from a
stewing of Crab Apples in an open
compost bin.
Wasps, rising like a swarm of bees
were disturbed on fallen plums.
On cold days Buff Tailed Bumble
Bees were immobile, spread out
on Knapweeds in the early
morning. A Cuckoo Bee was
identified from a photograph which
clearly showed the lack of pollen
baskets on the hind legs. Seven
Spot Ladybirds seem abundant as
both larvae and adults. Thankfully
no Harlequin Ladybirds have been
reported.
A plant, thought to be a Himalayan
Balsam was identified as another
garden escape. It was found
growing from rubbish dumped on
a layby. Himalayan Balsam is an
attractive plant with explosive
seeds which, if scattered on a

waterway will develop into a
continuous line of tall plants,
excluding all others.

Another garden escape, even
more damaging is Japanese
Knotweed, growing like bamboo
and almost impossible to eradicate
once established.
To Look For In October If there
are any Harlequin ladybirds about
they will be looking to hibernate in
buildings. They are aliens and
damaging, especially to our native
ladybirds. With so much to report,
Fungi have been left till next
month. By that time you may have
many more to tell us about.
Dragonflies may still be about, as
may the Humming Bird Hawk
Moth (more great photos sent in
this month). I look forward to
hearing about all your findings at
61 Woolsthorpe Road, 860465
e-mail: jnostler@hotmail.co.uk
Jane Ostler

Nightjar

Himalayan Balsam



! Surgeries at Corby Glen and Castle Bytham
� Open 8.30am-6.30pm - 5 days a week
� Opening until 7.30pm on Monday and

Thursday
� Four Doctors and two practice nurses—

hence more appointments every day
� Dispensary present at both surgery sites.
! Repeat medications available within 2

working days
� Online prescription ordering, appointment

booking/cancellation and text reminder
service for appointments

� Dedicated 24hr prescription ordering line
Active patient participation group

� GP Survey 2014 showed 96% of patients
were able to get an appointment to see or
speak to someone the last time they tried

GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

www.glensidecountrypractice.com

A RURAL COUNTRY PRACTICE PROVIDING A
FULL RANGE OF NHS AND PRIVATE SERVICES

COLSTERWORTH RESILIENCE FORUM
HANDS FACE SPACE
Wash Cover Distance

We all know what we need to keep doing, to protect others as well
as ourselves. Now we have Rule 6 restrictions in place. Maximum
of 6 indoors as well as outdoors at any one time. Full info, updates,
exemptions can be found on GOV.UK.
This may well be a tough ruling to adhere to, tempting to bend the 6
rule to suit our own family/friends situation; but we must continue as
before, working together as a Community. To adhere to this and any
other ruling put in place, for the benefit of us all. Thank you and
please let us continue to support each other.As ever we, the CRF is
here to give ongoing support where needed.
I may not be available at times on the Hotline number : 07395
607078, alternatively, leave a message on: 07543 818824
Helen Bill - Central Coordinator

Organisation Contact Telephone
Anti-Social Behaviour Reporting 08001 830279
Beavers,Cubs, Scouts Dawn Prentice 01476 860208
Bell Ringers Hilary Winstanley 01476 861160
Book Club Anne Prothero 01476 860952
Bootcamp John Crewe 01780 460017
Bowls Club (Chairman) Barrie Grosse 01476 860756
Bowls Club (Captain) Kevin Atter 07834 815076
Brownies Ruth Hollis 01476 860463
Churches N Witham, S Witham Rev’d Graham Buckle 01572 767236
Colsterworth Festival of Performing Arts Julia Kerby 01476 860329
Colsterworth and District Parish Sue Grant 01476 861888
Council - Lincolnshire C.C. 01522 552222
Council South Kesteven District 01476 406080
Councillor SKDC & LCC Bob Adams 01476 530329
Councillor SKDC Andrea Webster 01476 870738
Doctor's Surgery Back Lane Colsterworth 01476 860243
Doctor's Surgery Bourne Road Corby Glen 01476 550056
Doctor's Surgery St John's Close Corby Glen 01476 550251
Floodline 08459 88188
FOCUS Rosemary Haw 01476 860781
Football and Coaching Rachel Jones 01476 860364
Football Manager Kev Wallace 01476 861448
Gardeners and Allotment Holders Rachel Popham 01476 860312
Gas Emergencies 0800 111999
Highways, Lincolnshire C.C. 01522782070
Ingle Charity Correspondent Margaret Winn 01476860404
Kurling Brian Ostler 01476 860465
Little Legs Nursery Sarah Moore 01476 860053
Luncheon Club June Jessop 01476 861400
Mobile Post Office Andy 01778 570221
Neighbourhood Watch Colsterworth Helen Bill 01476 861399
Newton's Players Hazel Taylor 01476 860605
Petanque Liz Kunen 01476 862011
Police Non- Emergency 101
PCSO Stuart Bowden 07973 844861
Pre-School, Colsterworth Sharon McGown 01476 860046
School, Colsteworth C of E Primary 01476 860569
School, Colsterworth PTFA 01476 860569
South Witham Children's Centre Claire Hilliam 01572768876
Sports and Social Club Rose Wood 01476 860487
Village Archive Group Margaret Winn 01476 860404
Village Hall, Colsterworth Eileen Lewendon 01476 860459
Village Hall, North Witham Jane Hawksworth 07778 393872
White Lion, Colsterworth Madeleine Smith 01476 861466
Women's Institute (Secretary) Dot Williams 01476 860741
Woolsthorpe Manor Emma Michalak 01476 860338

USEFUL NUMBERS



Castlegate Practice
@ Buckminster

Mark Duffree
M.Med.Sci. D.O.

Registered Osteopath

Buckminster Yard
Buckminster
Grantham

Lincs NG33 5SB

Tel: 01476 590845
Email: castlegateosteos@btinternet.com
www.granthamosteopath.co.uk

Fosse Oil Heating Tanks
OFTEC registered oil tank installers

All makes and models
supplied & installed.

Concrete bases constructed.
Safe removal of old tanks.

Fuel transfer service available.
Free quotations.

Call Matthew Brown
07736925999

Based in Colsterworth

fosseoilheatingandplumbing@btinternet.com

Pilates classes
Buckminster Village Hall

Wednesday mornings
9:30am Beginners 11:00am Improvers

Improve posture Enhance joint flexibility
Strengthen core Manage stress No sweat

Maximum of 7 per class so book
your place to avoid disappointment

Michaela Forbes
Retired Physiotherapist and Pilates teacher

Contact details

01778 571264

e.mail mfphysio@hotmail.com

Now a Woodsure Ready To Burn
approved supplier!

Seasoned hardwood logs

Kindling (12kg bag)

AN ADVERT THIS
SIZE COSTS
ONLY £55
FOR

12 MONTHS

InTouchCopy@gmail.com

AN ADVERT THIS
SIZE COSTS
ONLY £55
FOR

12 MONTHS

InTouchCopy@gmail.com

AN ADVERT THIS SIZE COSTS
ONLY £110

FOR 12 MONTHS
InTouchCopy@gmail.com



COLSTERWORTH METHODIST CHURCH
Minister: Rev'd Nel Shallow, 142 Princess
Drive, Grantham, NG31 9PY
Tel: 01476 564191
Email: nelshallow@googlemail.com
Village Contact:
Pamela Harrison – 01476 861864
A warm welcome to all our services and events

Colsterworth
Sports & Social Club

Now Showing Sky & BT Sports
Function Room Available
for Parties, Meetings, Receptions
Call Mick on 07494 418231

for details, bookings

FOR HIRE
COLSTERWORTH VILLAGE HALL
For your Party, Meeting, Conference,

Wedding Reception.
We offer Large Hall, Good Parking,
Kitchen, Performance Stage.

With Newly installed-Mood Lighting,
Free Wi-Fi.

Call Eileen 01476 860459

Contact Jane Hawksworth on 07778 393872, north.witham@gmail.com
for Village Hall matters and bookings

NORTH WITHAM
VILLAGE HALL

The Parish Church of
St John the Baptist Colsterworth

The parish church of Isaac Newton's family

Copy for next month’s issue of In Touch must arrive by noon on
Wednesday 21st October 2020
Email contributions to InTouchCopy@gmail.com

The deadline date is final and copy may not be included if there is a shortage of space. Please
submit your copy as early as possible.

Images and/or artwork submitted in digital formats MUST be at a resolution of 300dpi.
Ensure that you put your contact details on any submission.

Send or deliver hard copy to 5 Stephenson Close, Colsterworth NG33 5GP (Tel:07773 230815).
Remember to give dates of future meetings if you want them to appear in the Villages’ Diary.

The Publishers accept no responsibility for goods or services advertised for sale in this magazine. The
acceptance of advertising does not in any way imply that the advertiser is endorsed by the Publishers.

Published by Colsterworth and District Parish Council 2020

Mondays 10am-noon Kurling Village Hall

5.30-7pm Brownies Village Hall
Village Hall

7.15pm Bell Ringers Church
Tuesdays

(2nd&4th Weeks)

6-7pm Yoga
Wednesdays 11.30am-12.30pm VitalityMovement andMusic Village Hall

11am-1pm OpenDoor Methodist Church

Methodist Church

7.30-8.30pm Bootcamp Village Hall
Thursdays 10am-noon Kurling Village Hall

(Term time)5.30-7pm Beavers/Cubs Village Hall

Fridays 7.30-9.30pm Fortnightly Bingo Sports &Social Club
Saturdays 10am-12 Football Coaching Sports Field

Weekly

Villages Diary October 2020

Our church has been part of our community for more than 1000 years, with a
tower added 700 years ago. Today it is part of a group of 7 rural parishes
along the A1south of Grantham. For enquiries please contact either Rev’d
Neil Griffiths or any of our PCC members listed below

1:30pm-3pm Parent & Toddler Group (Term time)

All events normally reported in the Villages Diary section have been cancelled.
23rd 13:30 - 14:15 Mobile Library Colster Way

During the current pandemic crisis, and in accordance with guidance
from Government and Archbishops, Colsterworth church will be open
for private prayer and meditation for the following limited hours:-

MONDAYS 10:00am - 4:00pm
WEDNESDAYS 10:00am - 4:00pm
FRIDAYS 10:00am - 4:00pm
SUNDAYS 10:00am - 4:00pm

When visiting the church, please wear a face covering, respect the
personal space of others and observe the taped off areas. Hand
sanitisor is available. Similarly, services are limited. Whilst the
situation remains changeable, services scheduled for OCTOBER
within the benefice of Colsterworth churches are as follows:-

Sunday 4th 11:00am Colsterworth Holy Communion
Sunday 11th11:00am Skillington Holy Communion
Sunday 18th11:00am Stoke Rochford Holy Communion
Sunday 25th11:00am Little Ponton Holy Communion

ALL ARE WELCOME

For up to date information, please consult ww.colsterworth5.org.uk
or church notice boards

October 2020
Our services for October are:

Rector Rev. Neil Griffiths 860630
Church Wardens Peter Smith 860218

Simon Jowitt 07903 390151
Treasurer Peter de Voil 860811
Secretary Peter Baldock 860293
PCC Members Hazel Taylor 860605

Hilary Winstanley 861160
Carol Wheatley 860579
Derek Cox 07881 788247


